
DistriCt CoUnCiL MinUtes

Fourth Quarter 2012    •    41

Minutes of the Illinois 
District Council

The meeting of the Illinois District 
Council of Roofers was held July 26, 
2012, in Bloomington, IL. The meeting 
was called to order by President Keith 
Bates at 9:00 a.m.

DELEGATES IN ATTENDANCE:
President Keith Bates and Jim Har-

dig, Local 97, Champaign, IL; Secretary 
Larry Gnat, Local 11, Chicago, IL; Bob 
Stanton, Local 2, St. Louis, MO; Mike 
Miller, Local 32, Rock Island, IL; Steve 
Peterson, Local 69, Peoria, IL; Danny 
Stukins, Local 92, Decatur, IL; and Ray 
Wake, Local 112, Springfield, IL.

INTERNATIONAL GUESTS IN 
ATTENDANCE:

International Vice President Rich 
Mathis, International Vice President 
Dan O’Donnell and International 
Representative Eric Anderson.

The minutes of the previous meet-
ing were read and accepted as read.

REPORTS OF INTERNATIONAL 
GUESTS

International Vice President Rich 
Mathis reported on the upcoming joint 

district council meeting and appren-
tice competition being held in Detroit, 
MI, in September. He then discussed a 
jurisdictional dispute with another craft 
on the work that has traditionally been 
roofers’ work. He talked about issues 
with labor/management in Chicago.

International Vice President Dan 
O’Donnell reported on upcoming elec-
tions and the need to support labor-
friendly candidates. In Missouri, several 
anti-labor bills have been proposed. 
So far friendly legislators have helped 
defeat these bills. 

Brother O’Donnell talked about the 
importance of training and promoting 
our members in this economy. A recent 
hail storm in St. Louis brought a lot of 
work to the area, much of it being done 
by union contractors, but storm chasers 
got some of the work as well.

International Representa-
tive Eric Anderson spoke about the 
importance of getting members out to 
vote in November. He discussed efforts 
in Wisconsin to recall the governor. 
They got the signatures, but not every-
one came out to vote, so it failed.

REPORTS OF DELEGATES
Bob Stanton, Local 2, talked about 

non-signatory contractors bidding work 
in the area. Some new Menards stores in 
the area are going bad. Several calls have 
been made to Menards with no response. 
He has seen CVS stores on the “do not 
patronize” list, but the CVS stores in their 
jurisdiction were being built good. He re-
minded everyone to have contractors fill 
out prevailing wage public works surveys 
using the journeyman rate. 

Mike Miller, Local 32, reported on 
problems with a non-union contractor 
underbidding local contractors because 
they’re hiring workers from Manpower 
who are being paid $10 per hour and 
have no safety training. Some of his 
members haven’t gone back to work yet 
this season.

Jim Hardig, Local 97, said he is 
learning his new job. He appreciates 
the help from Keith Bates, who recently 
retired. Work is slow but looking better 
for fall. 

Ray Wake, Local 112, discussed 
contractors in the area that probably 
aren’t licensed or carrying workers’ com-
pensation insurance. You can find out if 
the contractor has workers’ comp at iwcc.
il.gov. Brother Wake talked about filing 
prevailing wage complaints on non-union 
contractors doing school work.
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Western regional

Steve Tucker, President 
Local Union #40 
150 Executive Park Blvd. 
Ste. 3625
San Francisco, CA 94134 
(415) 508-0261

Carlos Opfermann, Secretary
Local Union #81
8400 Enterprise Way
Rm. 122
Oakland, CA 94621
(510) 632-0505

illinois

Larry Gnat, President
Local Union #11
9838 W. Roosevelt Rd.
Westchester, IL 60154
(708) 345-0970

Steven Peterson, Secretary
Local Union #69
3917 SW Adams St.
Peoria, IL 61605
(309) 673-8033

indiana

Oather Duncan, President
Local Union #119
2702 S. Foltz St.
Indianapolis, IN 46241
(317) 484-8990

Joe Pozzi, Secretary
Local Union #26
25 W 84th Ave.
Merrillville, IN 46410
(219) 756-3713

miChigan

Lee Bruner, President
Local Union #149
P.O. Box 32800
Detroit, MI 48232
(313) 961-6093

Robert Peterson, Secretary
Local Union #149
P.O. Box 32800
Detroit, MI 48232
(313) 961-6093

mid-states

Robert Stockelman, 
President
Local Union #42
1010 Yale Ave.
Cincinnati, OH 45206
(513) 821-3689

Jack Lee Jr., Secretary
Local Union #210
1701 State St.
Erie, PA 16501
(814) 453-4503

north Central states

Gene Harris, President
Local Union #96
9174 Isanti St. NE
Blaine, MN 55449
(763) 230-7663

Kevin King, Secretary
Local Union #20
6321 Blue Ridge Blvd.  
Ste. 202
Raytown, MO 64133
(816) 313-9420

northeast

Dan Richardson, President 
Local Union #203 
32 W. State St. 
Binghamton, NY 13901 
(607) 722-4073

Ronald Haney, Secretary
Local Union #195
6200 State Route 31
Cicero, NY 13039
(315) 699-1808

neW Jersey

David Critchley, President
Local Union #4
385 Parsippany Rd.
Parsippany, NJ 07054
(973) 515-8500

Rob Critchley, Secretary
Local Union #4
385 Parsippany Rd.
Parsippany, NJ 07054
(973) 515-8500

northWest

Matthew Thompson, 
President
Local Union #153
3049 S. 36th St.
Rm. 223B
Tacoma, WA 98409
(253) 474-0527

Gregg Gibeau, Secretary
Local Union #54
2800 1st Ave., Rm. 105
Seattle, WA 98121
(206) 728-7654
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